[image: earls-barton-parish-council]			




Minutes of the Meeting held at Community, 108 Northampton Road, Earls Barton 
on Monday 12 December 2016

Present: Cllrs P Morrall (Chair), I Abbott, J Bond, M Cahill, B Chapman, S Dodds, W Mills, L Morrison, M Perkins 

193/16 Public Speaking Time
Members of the public attended to speak about the poor state of the alleys in New Barton, access to Park Lane, odour issues on Aggate Way, pest control on the allotments and Community Speedwatch.

194/16 Apologies for Absence
Apologies for absence were approved from Cllrs R Gough, B Rice and C Wells.

195/16 Declarations of Pecuniary Interest
Cllr Mills declared a personal interest in planning application WP/16/00701/FUL

196/16 Co-opting of a New Member to fill one vacancy on Earls Barton Parish Council
5 applications were received.  Following the voting process which requires the successful applicant to receive an absolute majority, Steve Glover was co-opted as the new member of the Parish Council.

197/16 Minutes of the Meeting of 14 November 2016
It was resolved to adopt the minutes as a correct record.  

198/16 Accounts
It was resolved to pay the following accounts:
	Chq no
	Payee
	Details 
	£

	4233
	Seagrave  Inspection Serv Ltd
	Playground Inspection
	  216.00

	4234
	Mineral Star Construction Ltd
	Pioneer Repairs 
	  171.60

	4235
	R Bond 
	VAS Maintenance 
	    65.00

	4236
	Midland Tree Specialists
	Treework
	  342.00

	4237
	Northants ACRE
	Annual Subscription
	    35.00

	4238
	Computer Doctors
	PC Repairs 
	    89.95

	4239
	Information Commissioner
	Data Protection Registration 
	    35.00

	4240
	EB Churches Together
	Grant – Carols on The Square
	  250.00

	4241
	SLCC 
	Community Governance Level 4 – Clerk’s Training
	  150.00

	4242
	B Chapman
	Reimbursement of expenses – Firework Display
	    29.33

	4243
	Clerk
	Salary/Expenses
	1293.03

	4244
	Senior Youth Club Leader
	Salary
	  160.00

	4245
	Senior Y/Club Assist Leader
	Salary
	  115.24

	4246
	Inland Revenue
	Tax/NI
	  399.82

	4247
	Northants Pension Fund
	Clerk’s Pension
	  479.70



199/16 Planning 
(a) Planning Applications Received:
WP/16/00661/FUL – proposed construction of a detached double garage – 76 Doddington Rd – Mr J Tuckett
WP/16/00675/FUL – conversion of barn into single dwelling – barn within curtilage of 9 High St – Mr C Foreman 
WP/16/00698/FUL – first floor extension with dormers – 13 Clare Cl – Mr D Cousins
WP/16/00701/FUL – 2 storey extension to side/rear & single storey extension to side of dwelling – 117 Station Rd – Mr D Blackadder
WP/16/00713/FUL – part demolition of flat roof office area & partial demolition of building to rear & external alterations (3 storey extension, 3rd floor extension, insertion & removal of windows & doors) in connection with the residential conversion of the building (see notification WP/16/00712/PAJ), prior approval for change of use (see WP/16/00712/PAJ) – 23 Prince St – Mr C Abraham
Following discussion, it was resolved to request a site viewing on WP/16/00713/FUL due to concerns over highway and parking.  No comment was required on the other applications received.
(b) Minerals Extraction Proposals – land adj to Great Billing Water Recycling Centre – following discussion, it was agreed that no response was required to the consultation.

200/16 Police/Community Safety
(a) Crime Figures and Report – PCSO Hurst attended and advised that 11 crimes were reported in November.  He advised that the number of crimes reported in Earls Barton in November was lower than in comparative areas such as Finedon, Irchester and Wollaston.  PCSO Hurst confirmed that the Rec will continue to be monitored after a report of anti-social behaviour and he stressed the importance of reporting all crimes to the police.
(b) Joint Action Group – The Clerk reported on the meeting held on 7 December.  The demands on local police are increasing but the funding is decreasing.  It was noted that restructuring in the sector is ongoing.  The PCSOs and officers covering the Rural SCT will now be “red-circled”, meaning that they are less likely to be pulled away to other areas.  However, they will need to focus on areas in the rural sector that are experiencing higher levels of crime.  Therefore, it is especially important to report all crimes through 101 or online (or 999 in an emergency) in order to ensure that the correct resources are allocated. 

201/16 Sports and Leisure Development
(a) Update – The formal land transfer is now with the solicitors to be actioned.  A meeting is to be held with DWH on 15 December to discuss the proposed changes to the layout of the sports pitches.  Following concerns raised by the Project Management Team, it was resolved to suspend standing order to reverse the decision to take the necessary steps to form a governing body to oversee the management of the new facility whilst further advice is sought regarding the differences between a Company Limited by Guarantee or a Charitable Incorporated Organisation.

202/16 Finance & Projects 
(a) Digital Mapping and supporting technology – this item was deferred to January’s meeting to allow more time to investigate alternative web based systems.
(b) ½ Year Bank Reconciliation – it was resolved to approve the reconciliation as presented by the Clerk.
(c) Grounds Maintenance and Finance Committee Meetings – to be held on Thursday 5 January 2017.

203/16 Earls Barton Baptist Church 
Brian Emerson attended the meeting to talk to the members about the future of Earls Barton Baptist Church.  Due to a low attendance, a final service will be held on 23 April.  It is possible that the Baptist Union may approve the sale of the site 4 years after the final service.  As the building is in the Conservation Area, although the chapel is not listed, it is important to maintain the building and the grounds during this period.  Mr Emerson is to meet with the Baptist Union in January and will update the PC after this meeting. 

204/16 Cemetery Fee Review
Following discussion, it was resolved to increase the cemetery fees by 10% from 1 January 2017.

205/16 Meeting Dates 2017
It was resolved to approve the meeting dates for 2017.

206/16 Holocaust Memorial Day 2017
It was agreed that the Clerk liaise with the Royal British Legion regarding any plans for a commemoration.

207/16 Youth Shelter
After taking advice from the local police and following discussion, it was resolved that the youth shelter remain at this time as there has been only one report to anti-social behaviour in the area.
208/16 Highways & Maintenance
(a) Flooding on Station Road – work to alter the camber of the footpath started on 12 December.
(b) West St Public Meeting – following the public meeting, NCC Highways have assessed the site and are putting together a plan for the siting of bollards, which they will forward to the Parish Council.  Community Speedwatch has monitored the site.  No vehicle was recorded speeding but 19 vehicles were observed mounting the pavement.  The information has been passed to the police.
(c) Notice of Closure of High St – High St will be closed for up to three days from 17 January for Anglian Water to carry out works.
(d) Request for white advisory lines – Park St – request to be forwarded to NCC Highways.
(e) Parking in front of Stevens Court – the Clerk to contact NCC Highways and to look into the cost of installing dragons teeth.
(f) Urban Highway Grass Mowing 2017 – it was resolved to sign the Urban Highway Grass Mowing agreement for 2017.
(g) Playgrounds Inspection – deferred to January to acquire further quotes.
(h) Park Street Car Park – it was resolved to proceed with the hearing without mediation as no new information has been received that changes the Parish Council’s position.

209/16 NCALC/SLCC/ACRE Correspondence 
(a) NCALC Update – held by Clerk.

210/16 Northamptonshire County Council Correspondence
(a) Cllr Paul Bell – Cllr Bell sent his apologies and reported that confirmation has been received that the EB schools will become a primary.  The NCC budget is now under review and it is expected that council tax will increase.
(b) Amalgamation of EB Schools – concerns were raised regarding the process of appointing a head for the primary school.  It was agreed that the Clerk write to the Education Authority and ask under what policy the appointment was made.
(c) Consultation on Northamptonshire Fire and Rescue Service Draft Community Protection Plan 2017-2020 – Cllrs Cahill and Wells to advise the Clerk on the response.
(d) Consultation on School Admissions Arrangements for 09/2018 – no response required.
(e) Northamptonshire Early Years Single Funding Formula Consultation 2017/18 – no response required.  

211/16 Borough Council of Wellingborough Correspondence
(a) BCW Policy and Procedure for Street Naming and Numbering – information held by the Clerk.

 Date of the next Parish Council Meeting
Monday 9 January 2017 – 7.15pm

It should be noted that these minutes are subject to the approval of Earls Barton Parish Council

Rosemary Smart – Clerk to the Council
01604 812850	theclerk@earlsbarton.gov.uk 	www.earlsbarton.gov.uk
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